The Abstracts Sub-Committee welcomes your questions.

Do you have questions about abstract submission? Please consult our very thorough and comprehensive archive of frequently asked questions (FAQ). Chances are you'll find the answer to your question. 

Abstract Submission FAQ
Question: How many abstracts can I submit?

Answer: There are no limits on the number of abstracts from different studies a student can submit to sections/SPIGS/Caucuses.  However, an abstract (based on one study) can be submitted to only one section/SPIG/Caucus.  For example, if you have two abstracts from two different studies, you could submit both of them to one section/SPIG/Caucus or individually to two different sections/SPIGS/Caucuses.  APHA guidelines state that you are not allowed to submit an abstract (one study) to more than one section/SPIG/Caucus.
Question: If I submit my abstract to the annual student meeting of the APHA-SA, will I present at the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition?

Answer: If you submit your abstract to the annual student meeting of the APHA-SA, you will present at the annual student meeting of the APHA-SA, which is independent from the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition.  The APHA-SA holds its own annual student meeting right before the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition.  The annual student meeting of the APHA-SA and the student sessions organized by the APHA-SA at the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition have separate calls for papers and review processes.  Abstracts presented at the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition will appear on the APHA meeting website, and author names will be printed in the APHA Final Meeting Program.  Please direct your questions about the annual student meeting of the APHA-SA to the student meeting director(s). 

Question: Is there any criteria which I could use to evaluate the quality of my abstract before I submit it?

Answer: Please check out the Abstract Writing Tips on the APHA-SA/meetings website.  In the document, you will find information of criteria that are used to evaluate an abstract. You should also have a professor or dissertation advisor review it before submission.
Question: If the topic of my abstract does not fit the conference themes, should I submit my abstract?
Answer: We encourage you to submit the abstract even if the topic of the abstract does not seem to fit the conference themes.  Program planners of the APHA-SA create sessions based on the quantity of abstracts in given topics, regardless of conference themes.  Therefore, there is the possibility that your abstract may be accepted if there are a number of excellent abstracts with topics are similar to yours.
Question: The submission deadline has passed.  May I still submit my abstract for review?

Answer: The answer is NO.  Even if you are able to submit an abstract into the system after the submission deadline, any abstract submitted after the deadline will not be reviewed.  However, sometimes APHA-SA conducts calls for late breakers, and you may then submit the abstract for late breaker submission.
Question: If my study has not been completed, may I submit my abstract?

Answer: If you expect to complete your study by the time of the conference, you may submit your abstract.  In your abstract, please include information on methodology, hypotheses, preliminary findings, and anticipated findings so that abstract reviewers have enough information to judge the merits of your study. If your study is still at the planning stage, and its data will not be collected before the annual meeting, we suggest you to try next year because it is very likely that reviewers will not have sufficient information to score the quality of the abstract.

Question: If I have submitted a report of my study to an academic journal for publication, can I submit the abstract to the APHA-SA for presentation at the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition?
Answer: The answer is NO.  Submissions to the APHA sections/SPIGS/Caucuses are restricted to studies which have not been submitted for publication or previously presented elsewhere.  APHA prides itself as presenting the latest, newest findings in public health. 

Question: I will graduate this year.  May I submit my abstract to the APHA-SA as a student?
Answer: It depends on whether you conducted the study as a student.  If you conducted the work as a student, you may submit the abstract to the APHA-SA.  If the work was conducted after you graduated, please submit the abstract to another section of APHA.

Question: If I would like to present my study with professionals, should I submit my abstract in APHA-SA sessions?

Answer: The sessions of the APHA-SA contain only students’ submissions.  Abstract reviewers of the APHA-SA are also students.  Once your abstract is accepted, you will present your study with other students.  However, sessions at the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition are open to all attendees – so public health professionals may be in attendance of your presentation.  Thus, if you wish to present your study with professionals, you should consider submitting the abstract to other sections/SPIGS/Caucuses of APHA.
Question: How would I know whether my submission has gone through?
Answer: When you submit your abstract, you will immediately receive a confirmation e-mail which informs you of your submission ID and password, as well as notifies you that an abstract and title have been initiated.  If you are unsure whether you received the confirmation e-mail, please contact the Abstracts Sub-Committee Chair with the following information: the title of your abstract and names of authors.
Question: May I change some information of my abstract after I submit it?
Answer: Before the deadline of the submission, you may change abstract information, including content and author information.  If after the deadline, you wish to change authorship, affiliation, or addresses of the authors, you may do so after you receive the confirmation of acceptance from APHA.  The e-mail will provide directions on how to do so.  However, once the abstract is accepted for presentation, you will not be allowed to change the content of the abstract.
Question: What will I know the status of my abstract is?
Answer: An e-mail will be sent to you to inform you whether the abstract is ACCEPTED, REJECTED, or WAITLISTED.  Once people withdraw, we will look through wait-listed abstracts which fit the session theme.
Question: When will I receive a notification of the status of my abstract?
Answer: An e-mail will be sent to you around May/June.  However, the exact time varies each year.  Please go to the APHA annual meetings website to find out the correct notification date.

Question: I submitted my abstract for APHA-SA late breaker, when will I receive a notification of the status of my abstract?
Answer: An e-mail of notification will be sent at the same time as that for regular submission – end of May / beginning of June.
Question: My abstract has been wait-listed, when will I receive notification of its acceptance or rejection?

Answer: The email notifying you that your abstract was wait-listed contains the exact notification date; however, you may be notified earlier as presentation times become available.  Final notifications will be sent around mid-August.
Question: The time has passed May (for regular/late breaker submissions) or August (for wait-listed submissions), and I have not received any notification of the status of my abstract.  How may I find out the status of my abstract?

Answer: You may check for yourself by two methods: 1) Searching the APHA meeting Online Program by your last name, or 2) Using the Abstract Status link on the APHA meeting site to search by your Abstract ID and password.  If you are still unable to locate your abstract, please contact the Abstracts Sub-Committee Chair and provide the title and author names of the abstract so that the Abstracts Sub-Committee Chair may help you. 

Question: My abstract has been accepted for presentation.  Does the APHA-SA provide any form of grants which student presenters may apply for?

Answer: Although the Student Assembly would like to encourage students’ participation in the APHA Annual Meeting and Exposition, it has no budgetary funds available to assist the student presenters with travel expenses.  Student presenters are expected to fund their own costs to present.  However, the APHA-SA may be able to provide limited scholarships to cover registration for students presenting in APHA-SA sessions.  It should be noted that there are few scholarships available and many applicants; therefore, no student should submit an abstract with the expectation of receiving the APHA-SA Student Scholarship to fund their presentation.
Question: I have never heard of the APHA-SA Student Scholarship. How do I apply for this?
Answer: The APHA-SA Student Scholarship has been awarded during the last two APHA Annual Meetings and Expositions.  Because this scholarship is open only to students presenting in APHA-SA sessions, the application is only emailed to students accepted to present during APHA-SA sessions.

Question: The questions I wish to ask are not included in this FAQ list.  To whom should I direct my questions?
Answer: If your questions are about abstract submission, please contact the Abstracts Sub-Committee Chair.  If your questions are about programming (for example, questions that arise after the abstracts have been accepted), please direct your questions to the Programming Committee Chair.  

Written by Ya-Chien Wang (Abstracts Sub-Committee Chair) and Kristy A. Siegel (Programming Committee Co-Chair) with assistance from Mariza Luna (Programming Committee Co-Chair) and Darren Mays (Chair-Elect of APHA-SA).
Last updated October 1, 2006.
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